Lincoln Branch Submariners Association
Minutes of meeting held on:- 15th March 2015
1. Chairman opened meeting at:- 1230
2. Members present:- 9 members attended the meeting
3. Apologies:-Trevor Dodwell, Billy Bugg, Rick Elrick, Mick Brocklesby, Andy Jeffrey
Steve Unwin, Dave Pritchard, Henry Hunter.
4. Obituaries:- Chairman passed round a copy of the latest Obituaries followed by a
minutes silence and our prayer.
5. Minutes from previous meeting held on:-15th February were read and approved and accepted as a true record.
6. Matters arising:- There were no matters arising.
7. Chairmans report:- a) Advised that Malcolm Douse's funeralwill be held at Lincoln Crematoriam,Friday 20th March at 1230, followed by refreshments at R.N.A. club. The R.N.A. padre Rev John Moore will be officiating. Rig, No 1 with medals and Standards will be paraded
b).Malcolm's death leaves open the secretary's position and Web Master. It was suggested that these duties should be separate. David Willcock volunteered and was unanimously accepted to be secretary. There being no volunteer present to fill the post of Web Master, the Chairman suggested that he approach Dave Bussey.
8. Correspondence:- There was no correspondance
9. Secretary's report:- a) The Sea Sunday service is arranged for 5th July at 0930 at All Saint's church,Monks Road, Lincoln. The Chairman regrets he will be unable to attend. He requested members to support our Standard bearer.
c) The letter from Steve Maden confirms he wishes to remain a member and enclosed a cheque for his subs.
d) An address was given to which condolance cards my be sent for the late Tex Goulding.
e) Memorial parade for HMs/m Affray at Portsmouth was announce, no-one available to attend.
f) Mountbatten Festival of Music at the Royal Albert Hall on 16th April, no-one available to attend.
g) An invitation to atend the I.S.A Congrees on 18-21 May at Portsmoth was received.
10. Treasurer's report:- 


Monthly Statement 15/03/2015


Opening Balance £3,142.36


Meeting collection £51


Membership Fees  £22.50


Sale Cold War Pins £10


Monies Paid out last month


Membership fees to national £180


Postage £3.18


Total Balance  £3,042.68.
11. Social Secretary's report:- a) The luncheon at Pride of Lincoln was well attended and enjoyed by all.
b) Roger Frankish agreed to arrange the next lunch, date to be arranged.
c) Annual B.B.Q.- no decision aws made. Will be announced at the next meeting.
13. LExSA report:- A lincoln University student requires volunteers from men aged 50+ who are ex-armed forces for research into "the socially contested memories influence in physical activity. No-one interested.
b) There will be a collection day on Saturday 18th April in Lincoln, to raise funds for A.F.D. which will be held on 27th June 2015.
c) A rededication of the R.A.F.A. Standard will be held at St Mary-Le-Wigford, Lincoln on 19th April at 1500. This coincides with our next meeting date. Our Standard will be paraded.
d) The annual R.A.F. memorial parade will take place at Birchwood and Skellingthorpe on 14th June. Our Standard will be paraded.
e) Volunteers required to man our stalls on A.F.D. on 27th June. Our Standard will be paraded.
14. A.O.B. a) Members were reminded that the R.N.A. A.G.M. takes place on Tuesday 17th March at 2000 at the club.
b) Alan donated a 75th Anniversary plate to Submarine Service 1901-1976. This plate was made by SPODE and is a limited editon. It is planned to auction it at our X-mas bash.
Next meeting to be held on:-19th April at 1230
Meeting shut at:- 1332
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